## **Good day Clerk**

In regards to 17255 Yonge St changes.

Being the probability of becoming a high risk crime area and the probability of serious offences being committed in the immediate and surrounding areas, I feel there are several areas of concern I and others would like answers to,

Did they do a study on how this will affect our local area. Increased crime, drugs, breakins and other more serious offences being committed. If so can we obtain a copy of it or have it open for the public to read. If you haven't why not?

Will there be privacy fencing installed.

In the past when the on site restaurant first opened, (now closed) their employees were allowed to park in this area, there were lights shinning in our bedroom windows at all hours of the night as well as increased noise. One time one person decided to drive along the top of hill, and ended up sliding down the hill and being close to being in a neighbours back yard.

I haven't seen any info regarding added security if there will be any.

Being the nature of this hospital and the high risk of the people being treated here, I am concerned that it will attract the drug dealers to the area looking for easy prey. People have a right to be safe in there home and in the community as well.

Will there be drug addicted people hanging about followed by drug dealers.

We have seen the mess these sites are in Toronto and it would be a huge mistake to bring those problems here.

Will hard drugs be given to addicts who attend there.

Will this building be used as a homeless shelter as well. Why was the community not notified earlier?

In my opinion this is just a band aid solution to problem that needs to be addressed on larger scale. Re open the mental health centres that the Gov. closed back in the 1990s. This hasn't worked out well for people with these issues the community or anyone else involved.

William Healey